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Spotlight on talented trade apprentice
The State’s best apprentice will be announced tonight as a crowd of over 600 attend the Master Builders Victorian Apprentice of the Year Awards at the Melbourne Park Function Centre.  

Master Builders Executive Director, Brian Welch, said the overall winner is an all-round achiever who demonstrated a great commitment to his trade. 
“Aaron Gaut, of Swan Hill, is a promising talent who has demonstrated his commitment to being the best carpentry apprentice he can be,” said Mr Welch.

“Aaron is employed by residential builders R J & L M Skinner with Hotondo Homes, and has a long history of achievement in these awards.  He was crowned best first year and best third year apprentice at previous awards. 

“In 2009, he has taken the triple crown of North West Victorian Apprentice of the Year, Regional Apprentice of the Year and now State Apprentice of the Year.  I wish him the best of luck in representing Victoria at the national awards and all the best for his future career.”

Victorian Skills and Workforce Participation Minister Jacinta Allan today congratulated Mr Gaut on his great achievement.

"Aaron's success is testimony to what can be achieved through hard work and dedication,” she said.

"Now more than ever it is important that our apprentices and trainees are supported and encouraged as they are the backbone for businesses and industry as we work through the global economic crisis together,” she said.

Mr Welch explained that he was pleased that a large number of employers were maintaining their apprentices in an effort to avoid future skills shortages, despite the economic downturn.

“It is vital that our industry does not allow its pool of talent to be depleted as some builders go through tough times.  The industry must have a skilled workforce in order to make the most of the good times when they return,” he said. 

“The State and Federal Governments have demonstrated their support for the ongoing development of our apprentices.  
“The State Government last week extended its apprenticeship completion bonus with an additional $25 million.  This week’s Federal Budget also included measures to help apprentices with purchasing tools and protective gear.”
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Media are invited to attend the awards at 7pm tonight (Thursday, 14 May) at the Melbourne Park Function Centre.  
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